MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2013
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, February 26, 2013, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 8, 2013 as read.

President Camardelle stated that the levee board is working on damages from Hurricane Isaac with FEMA which includes replenishing the rock breakwaters and damage to the Hebert Street levee and damages to the levee on the north side of Grand Isle.
President Camardelle stated that Jefferson Parish will be advertising the old Whisper Wave Project which is a rock extension on the eastern end of Fifi Island. Jefferson Parish received money from the CIAP Program to construct the breakwater project. The levee board lobbied for the money to construct this project. FEMA and the Federal Government will be funding the project with the help of Jefferson Parish who will oversee this project.
President Camardelle stated that the levee board has to pay a fee into the state trust fund for mitigation for the Hebert Street Levee. The Corps is also requesting a culvert be installed in the levee. The levee board has 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with the Washington DC trip in March. Meetings are scheduled with Senator Vitter, Senator Landrieu, Representative Scalise and White House Staff.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A joint motion was made by the levee board commissioners to grant approval for the President to sign an Authorization on Entry with the US Army Corps of Engineers in regards to dredging the Barataria Waterway and Bayou Rigaud.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:59 p.m.
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